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To : 
Ms Elodie Bergot 
Principal Director of the Human Resources 

Cc: Mr B. Battistelli, President 
Cc: Mr J. Kongstad, Council Chairman 

Dear Ms Bergot, 

You have scheduled new meetings of the working group on "unions recognition" between 
the administration and union officials.  

You must be aware of the letter sent by SUEPO Central to the Chairman of the 
Administrative Council, Mr Kongstad, which was made public on 10 June 2015 (*).   

Pending Mr Kongstad's written answer to our requests, as also reiteratered in the Council, 
we regret we must decline your invitation at present. Of course, we look forward to 
developments making the resumption of meaningful discussions possible. 

Joachim Michels 

Chairman of SUEPO Central 
On behalf of SUEPO TH-MU-BE-VI 

(*) Publicly available here: http://www.suepo.org/archive/su15228cl.pdf 
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